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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

January 17, 2018 
 

 
Committee Members Present: Mike DiPietro, Chairman; Sergeant Kevin Cashman, 
Selectman Rick Eaton and Dan Carpenter. 
 
Also Present: Town Administrator William Herman 
 
 
Mr. Dipietro called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.   
 
Meeting Minutes: 
 
Dan Carpenter moved to approve the minutes of the December 20, 2017 meeting.  
Seconded by Kevin Cashman.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
Police Report: 
 
Sergeant Cashman reported there had been 144 motor vehicle stops during the past 
month.  There were 26 motor vehicle accidents or vehicles off the road, resulting in two 
arrests during the same time period, of which one was a DWI arrest.  There were 12 
citations issued by the department. 
 
He also reported the Department has been awarded three grants for 2018 from the 
Highway Safety Bureau of the NH Department of Safety.  The grants include STEP 
Patrols, $3,224; DWI Patrols, $4,200, and Safe Commute Patrols, $2,558.  He indicated 
the grant programs have become competitive and this is a little less funding from prior 
years. 
 
Other Business: 
 
Mr. DiPietro asked if there had been any action on the Committee’s recommendation 
concerning a Hooksett Road bus stop at its December meeting.  Mr. Herman noted 
Principal Collins indicated the Committee’s letter was very helpful, but he had not asked 
what the process was for the school district concerning bus stops.  Mr. DiPietro reported 
he had stopped and checked the sight visibility from the crest of the hill, and he believed 
it was the best stop for the visibility of the school bus and its passengers. 
 
Committee members noted it might be helpful to post “Do Not Block Driveway” signs at 
both the Auburn Village Cemetery and the AVS property.  As noted at a prior meeting, 
when the parents line up bumper-to-bumper for the student drop-off, vehicles cannot get 
in or out of the cemetery. 
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New Business: 
 
Mr. DiPietro acknowledged the draft Report of the Highway Safety Committee for the 
Town Report.  He asked if it had already been submitted, and Mr. Herman indicated it 
was here for the Committee’s approval and would then be submitted.   
 
Dan Carpenter moved to approve the 2017 Report of the Highway Safety 
Committee.  Seconded by Kevin Cashman.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, 
the motion carried unanimously. 
 
Mr. DiPietro noted the Town had erected a new salt storage facility at the Highway 
Garage.  Mr. Herman indicated he thought there was approximately 1,000 tons of salt 
there at the present time, while the Town had a second smaller facility adjacent to 
Eddows Recreational Fields where he though as much as 200 tons was in storage. 
 
 
Next Meeting: 
 
The next meeting of the Highway Safety Committee will be held on Wednesday, 
February 21, 2018 at 7:00 PM. 
 
 
Adjourn: 
 
Rick Eaton moved to adjourn; Dan Carpenter seconded the motion.  All were in 
favor, the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM. 




